January 12, 2022

Board Meeting January 10, 2022


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
JANUARY 10, 2022
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, January 12, 2022 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Michael Archer, James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent: none. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:02 Rod and Alice Hatcher of 3014 E. Court had questions regarding election processes.   Closed at 6:10.
Reports:  Commissioner Poleski gave information on the county including a newly appointed Commissioner Jeremy Alexander; Sheriff Department managing security at the Courthouse and Friend of the Court; working on 911 issue for medical emergency; Public Safety millage is expiring and may be on an election soon; Parks had record attendance last year and Arbor Village Mobile Home Park is on the Health Departments watch list.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Archer to approve the disbursements for the month of December 2021 (including taxes) totaling $756,267.58.  Roll Call: 7 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Ganton to approve the payment of monthly invoices totaling $191,573.04.  Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the Regular Board minutes of December 13, 2021 with correction.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to accept the following items under the consent agenda, the General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for December, 2021; Outstanding Invoice for December 2021 the Public Safety Report for December, 2021, the Investment Summary and the Cash Summary as of December, 2021 and the Quarterly Assessing Report.  Approved. 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Herlein said that the discussions for the use of the ARPA money will begin soon; he also presented an idea as to building a DPW building to house all the necessary township equipment (mowers, trailers, dump trucks, and more) in one place and to provide additional storage for office equipment and supplies. He is asking permission to look into the possibility of this endeavor and the costs associated with it.  He proposes that the money from the sale of the Senior Center be allocated toward the cost.  The majority of the board agreed that he could look into this project and to bring proposals/bids to the board for future consideration.
NEW BUSINESS:   
Annual Board Meeting Dates Resolution:  The annual resolution for the approval of the Regular Township meeting dates was presented.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the meeting dates for 2022.  Roll Call:  7 yes.  Approved.
Board and Committee Assignments: Supervisor Herlein presented the board with a list of names to be appointed to two boards.  Board of Review appointments of Earl Miller to a 2 year term replacing Ron Schaub as regular member and Ron Schaub as an alternate to the board.  Also the Public Safety Board appointments of Tom Zeller and Dr. Laura Norris both terms to expire in 2025.  Motion made by Ganton and seconded by Archer to approve the four appointments.  Approved.
Public and Board Comment:    Alice Hatcher thanked Dave Herlein for the information he gave her last month to contact JDOT with her concerns.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 6:55 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the February 14, 2022 regular board meeting
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